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Our view is the contract does not meet the definition of an insurance coniract as the event
does not cause the insurer to pay significant additional benefits in any scenario. Other
Australian constituents however argued the contract meets the definition based on the fact
the occurrence of an event would cause a significant loss to the holder of the contract. This
view resulfs in contracts which are not subject to significant levels of uncertainty in relation to
the amount and timing of cash flows, being treated as insurance contracts.

To minimise the risk of differing interpretations and therefore improve the comparability,
usefulness and melevance of financial statements, we recommend the definition of an
insurance contract and/or the guidance section in the proposed IFRS be expanded to clarify
whether the assessment of the significance of insurance risk transfer should take place from
the policyholder’'s perspective or from both the insurer’s and policyholder’s perspective.

We would appreciate these comments being considered by the Australian Accounting
Standards Board and, if necessary, we welcome the opportunity to discuss this matter more
fully.

Respectfully submitted

JULIE BAKKER
MANAGER EXTERNAL & FINANCIAL REPORTING
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